
Town of Romulus Planning Board Communications 
January 2, 2012 

Kate Sinicropi, Chair 
Tom Bouchard, Vice Chair 
Cindy Meckley 

Present 
Present 
Absent 

Sue Ellen Balluff Present 
Bill Karlsen Present 

All in attendance were called to order at 7: 15 P.M. with roll call, pledge of allegiance, and a 
moment of silence. 

It was communicated to the members by Chair Kate Sinicropi, that Tom Bouchard's term has 
expired at the end of2011 calendar year. Town board is expected to re-appoint Tom Bouchard to 
another term at their January meeting. Therefore, tonight without a quorum we will just have 
communications in place of an official monthly meeting. 

Hydrofracking for natural gas and oil brought up with documents submitted from Harriet Haynes 
of the Seneca County Planning Department. Noted that all our members in attendance plan to 
attend January 12,2012 hydrofracking forum at the Ovid Firehouse. 

Farmland Protection Plan brought up for discussion. Rough draft to be worked on for February 
meeting, with implementation to follow this spring. 

Vacancies on Planning Board again discussed. 

Communications ended at 8:30 P.M. Next meeting February 6, 2012. 

Respectfully, 

William G. Karlsen 


